Parks and Recreation Advisory Board Howey-in-the-Hills Meeting Minutes – August 9, 2018

Attendees: Kelly Cook, Martha MacFarlane, Pat Miller, Sal Gallelli, Peter Tuite

Reports and Announcements:

FY-2018 Budget: Regarding just the items this board is overseeing, there is approximately \$1500 unspent. This amount may be used for an "educational sign" for the new Osprey sculpture.

The osprey sculpture was delivered and installed on August 3 between the library and town hall.

Two benches were delivered and installed in Blevins Patriot's Park. They are nicely located in shady areas.

The six Christmas-themed banners were delivered to Public Services and will be installed prior to the Christmas festivities later in November.

Public Services will install a fence in front of the electrical boxes and behind the new sculpture in approximately 2 weeks.

Peter will work with Brennan Willis from Promise Habitat to assess the invasive plants in Sarah Maude Mason Reserve.

A lengthy discussion took place on the Florida Fertilizer Ordinance and Howey's part in it. We will continue to discuss how this will take place and future plans.

The Friday night Christmas activities will take place in front of the library this year instead of at Griffin Park.

Moal

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Miller